
 
 

 
 
 

Title: Generator Set Purchases - Fire Stations #2 and #4 
Report Number: PWCS2021-25 
Meeting Date: Tuesday, April 20, 2021  
Report Prepared: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 
 

RECOMMENDATION(S): 
 

1. That Council approve the supply and installation of two (2) generator sets for Fire 
Stations #2 and #4 from Verhoef Electric Inc. in the amount of $91,850 (plus 
HST), and,  
 

2. That the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary contract 
documents. 

 

REPORT: 
 
In order to provide an adequate back up power supply at Fire Stations #2 and #4 two 
new generator sets are required. 
 
These Generators will assist is expediting response times by powering critical systems 
such as the door security system, overhead door motors, limited lighting, plugs and 
cistern elements during power outages. 
 
A Public Tender for the supply and installation of this equipment was posted on the 
City’s website on March 8th to April 1st, 2021 in accordance with the City’s procurement 
policy. The result of the tender is shown in the table below: 
 

Bidder Submission (plus HST) 

Verhoef Electric Inc $91,850 

T&T Power Group $96,936 

 
Staff have checked the references provided by the bidder and confirm that they have 
adequate resources and experience to complete this project. 

BUDGETARY STATUS: 
 
Funding for this project was approved in the 2021 Capital Budget 



$100,000 
 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN: 
 

Service Modernization 

CANADIAN CONTENT: 
 
N/A 

ATTACHMENTS: 
 
N/A 
 
 
PREPARED BY: “original signed” Curtis Dray, Manager of Community Services 
 
 
SUBMITTED BY: “original signed” Geoff Holman, Director of Public Works and 
Community Services 
 
 
APPROVED BY: “original signed” Manoj Dilwaria, Chief Administrative Officer 


